APPPA MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 07/31/2010

TIME: 4:00 pm

PLACE: HALO HALO RESTAURANT, PHOENIX, ARIZONA

ATTENDANCE: REFER TO SIGN-IN SHEET

OLD BUSINESS:

1. APPPA invitation for joint CME and other joint activities. A formal written invitation to this effect had been sent in the past. To date, no formal reply from the other professional Filipino health professional club has been receiver; however, reportedly certain members of the other organization are in fact interested in exploring possible joint projects/meetings in the future. The two organizations will continue to pursue possible joint venues. Officers organizations will attempt to meet and further explore the possibilities. 

OPR: Dr. Vicente Encisco and Dr. Santi Lardizabal

2. The proposed name change for the association (APPPA) is still being considered. Members must decide whether the updated bylaws/constitution will be reflected by the official name. Updating the name will likely aid recruitment. Any updated name obviously has to be chosen carefully to maintain the integrity and prestige of the current name, while conveying acceptance of other Filipino allied health professionals. Changing the name of a tax-exempt entity can be done if there is a solid will and resolve.

OPR: Members at large

STANDARD AGENDA ITEMS:

1. The annual APPPA CME meeting: The next CME meeting will be held during the last weekend of September or the first weekend of October 2010. These dates were carefully selected to deconflict with other Filipino organization activity dates. The meeting will occur locally at Talking Stick Casino to encourage more attendance. Please submit nominations for CME speakers to Dr. Santi Lardizabal.

OPR: Dr. Santi Lardizabal and Dr. Robert Sebastian

2. Hospitality Ball: Please refer to the APPPA Auxiliary meeting minutes.

3. Constitution and bylaw annual review: The APPPA constitution and bylaws will be distributed via email to all to review in order to propose changes and update as necessary.

      OPR: Dr. Santi Lardizabal

NEW BUSINESS:

1. The proposed APPPA-sponsored medical mission has been temporarily put on hold pending intel collection from the Philippines. The issues include taking business away from local doctors in the Philippines, malpractice issues, and customs clearance. Many of these issues are not new and easily can be overcome via political means; however, the new trend that seems to be occurring at least in some specialties such as ophthalmology is that there is increasing resistance to foreign aid as this directly adversely impacts local ophthalmologists due to new Philippine medical government reimbursement programs. One proposed solution was to raise funds and pay surgeons in the Philippines to operate on cataract and/or cleft lip/palate patients to benefit the patient while at the same time not threatening the economic livelihood of local Filipino doctors. If this latter solution is chosen, APPPA members would obviously have to directly observe patient selection to ensure patients are truly economically disadvantaged, and to ensure the surgeon actually complete the operation.

OPR: Dr. Bernie Dinglasan, Dr. Doro Fiderez, and Dr. Ernest Lee, Jr.

2. A future meeting/activity sometime in 2011 between the Las Vegas Filipino medical association and APPPA was proposed. The meeting possibly could be located in Las Vegas. The possibility of chartering a bus or obtaining a free bus transport via casino sponsorship should be considered

OPR: Dr. Tony Villanueva

MEETING ADJOURNED: 6:00 pm

NEXT MEETING DATE/TIME/PLACE: To be determined.
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